
 

 

TOWN OF SILVER CREEK 
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TOWN HALL 

MAY 6, 2025 
 

A special meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Town of Silver Creek was held on Tuesday May 6th, 
2025, in the Board Meeting Room at 1924 Town Road, for the purpose of discussing the feasibility study 
of the Town Hall.  

Present: Supervisors Greg Hull, Chuck Voss; Town Operations and Facilities Manager Paul Thompson; 
and Deputy Clerk Katie Anderson. 

Absent: Clerk Alison Oftedahl. 

Visitors Present: Allen Anderson, Jessica Peterson, Barbara Marks, Nathan Feist. 

Chairman Hull called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and explained the purpose of the meeting was to 
meet with Bollig Engineering to talk about the feasibility study of the old Town Hall. Bollig Architectural 
Designer Barbara Marks and Bollig Project Engineer Nathan Feist spent the afternoon at the Town Hall to 
review and familiarize themselves with the existing conditions. Marks explained there are visible signs of 
structural failure and cracking at the exterior foundation of the building. When she crawled under the 
substructure, she could tell that there was failure at some point because there are old railroad ties used to 
stabilize it. The siding and shingles are failing, and the hardwood floor is at the end of its usable life. She 
said there should be a rail around the furnace and there isn’t one. She said she believes there is a ton of 
old wiring. Restrooms do not meet current ADA requirements. There are construction gaps in the addition 
that has daylight visible to see. The shingles on the roof should be tested for asbestos. The group then 
discussed various purposes for the Hall. 

Then, constituent Jessica Peterson had brought an estimate in from Barret Stavseth who lives in Finland 
MN.  Peterson is interested in saving the Hall and had obtained the estimate on her own initiative. 
Chairman Hull agreed to have this information entered into the record even though the Town is not yet 
accepting bids. The first two pages are included below. The full document is on file in the Clerk’s office.  

 



 

 

The group discussed some of the differences between Peterson’s estimates and Bollig’s assessment.  No 
decisions were made.  Marks said she will have estimated costs for all three options: renovation, tear 
down, or new building for the June 10th Committee of the Whole Board Meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:26 p.m. upon motion Voss, second Hull.  
Carried unanimously.  The next meeting of the Town Board will be held on Tuesday, May 13th, 2025, at 
6:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Katie Anderson, Deputy Clerk  

 


